Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council does not hold the information requested.

You asked:

Air Pollution Levels around Newarke Street and Welford Road, pre-installation of the cycle lanes and post-installation of the cycle lanes 

Unfortunately, there is no direct air quality data for either Newarke Street or Welford Road. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
The nearest roadside automatic monitoring station is sited at Vaughan Way. I can confirm, however, that Newark Street and Welford Road are within the Leicester Air Quality Management Area (AQMA) which was declared in year 2000 and reviewed in year 2016.  The AQMA was declared due to the exceedances of nitrogen dioxide levels above the statutory 40ug/m3 concentrations through a model which used local air quality and traffic information.  

For information, we are continuing to tackle the problem of air pollution through our Air Quality Action Plan. Increasing cycling and walking are key elements of the strategy and schemes such as Newarke Street provide the infrastructure improvements necessary to promote change. We are currently on track to meet our objective of doubling cycling numbers by 2018 and doubling again by 2024. 


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

